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European foreword 

This document (EN 17248:2019) has been prepared by Technical Committee CEN/TC 107 “Prefabricated 
district heating and district cooling pipe systems”, the secretariat of which is held by DS. 

This European Standard shall be given the status of a national standard, either by publication of an 
identical text or by endorsement, at the latest by April 2020, and conflicting national standards shall be 
withdrawn at the latest by April 2020. 

Attention is drawn to the possibility that some of the elements of this document may be the subject of 
patent rights. CEN shall not be held responsible for identifying any or all such patent rights. 

According to the CEN-CENELEC Internal Regulations, the national standards organisations of the 
following countries are bound to implement this European Standard: Austria, Belgium, Bulgaria, Croatia, 
Cyprus, Czech Republic, Denmark, Estonia, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Iceland, Ireland, 
Italy, Latvia, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Malta, Netherlands, Norway, Poland, Portugal, Republic of North 
Macedonia, Romania, Serbia, Slovakia, Slovenia, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey and the United 
Kingdom. 
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Introduction 

This document compiles a vocabulary of terms, with their definitions, applied in the field of district 
heating and district cooling pipe systems with factory made system components. Only terms which are 
particular to the pertinent field in CEN/TC 107 are included. 

The other standards from CEN/TC 107 are: 

— EN 253, District heating pipes — Bonded single pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks — 
Factory made pipe assembly of steel service pipe, polyurethane thermal insulation and a casing of 
polyethylene; 

— EN 448, District heating pipes —Bonded single pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks — 
Factory made fitting assemblies of steel service pipes, polyurethane thermal insulation and a casing of 
polyethylene; 

— EN 488, District heating pipes — Bonded single pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks — 
Factory made steel valve assembly for steel service pipes, polyurethane thermal insulation and a casing 
of polyethylene; 

— EN 489-1, District heating pipes – Bonded single and twin pipe systems for directly buried hot water 
networks – Part 1: Joint casing assemblies and thermal insulation for hot water networks in accordance 
with EN 13941-1; 

— EN 13941-1, District heating pipes - Design and installation of thermal insulated bonded single and 
twin pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks — Part 1: Design; 

— EN 13941-2, District heating pipes - Design and installation of thermal insulated bonded single and 
twin pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks — Part 2: Installation; 

— EN 14419, District heating pipes — Bonded single and twin pipe systems for directly buried hot water 
networks — Surveillance systems; 

— EN 15632 (all parts), District heating pipes - Pre-insulated flexible pipe systems; 

— EN 15698-1, District heating pipes — Bonded twin pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks 
— Part 1: Factory made twin pipe assembly of steel service pipes, polyurethane thermal insulation and 
one casing of polyethylene 

— EN 15698-2, District heating pipes — Bonded twin pipe systems for directly buried hot water networks 
— Part 2: Factory made fitting and valve assemblies of steel service pipes, polyurethane thermal 
insulation and one casing of polyethylene 
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1 Scope 

This document compiles a vocabulary of terms, with their definitions, applied in the field of district 
heating and district cooling pipe systems with factory made system components. Only terms which are 
particular to the pertinent field in CEN/TC 107 are included. 

2 Normative references 

There are no normative references in this document. 

3 Terms and definitions 

For the purposes of this document, the following terms and definitions apply. 

ISO and IEC maintain terminological databases for use in standardization at the following addresses: 

• IEC Electropedia: available at http://www.electropedia.org/ 

• ISO Online browsing platform: available at https://www.iso.org/obp 

3.1 
above ground installation 
installation method where the pipe is not surrounded by soil 

3.2 
action cycle 
impact comprising of one full action course, ranging from a minimum (maximum) level through an 
average value to a maximum (minimum) level and back 

Note 1 to entry: See Figure 1 for the principle of action cycles. 

 
Key 

1 one action cycle 

2 action (or stress or deformation) range 

3 maximum level of the action, stress or deformation 

4 minimum level of the action, stress or deformation 

Figure 1 — Principle of one action cycle 

BS EN 17248:2019

http://www.electropedia.org/
https://www.iso.org/obp

	undefined
	1 Scope
	2 Normative references
	3 Terms and definitions

